Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, Below are our congregational announcements for the week of Oct. 17<sup>th</sup> – Oct. 24<sup>th</sup>.

**Seating reminder:** Just a reminder, if you haven't already done so, to be sure to request your seat in worship for this coming **Sun., Oct. 18**<sup>th</sup>, **2020**. To request your seat, you can visit our website (<a href="www.calvinhalifax.ca">www.calvinhalifax.ca</a>), or:

- If you are requesting a regular seat for you (or your bubble group) for either the 9:30 a.m. or 11:00 a.m. service please click this link: https://forms.gle/KLfobjANs1SeDorZ7
- If you are taking part in helping to lead in worship during both services (i.e. singing, leading in prayers, acting as duty elders, reading scripture at both services) please click this link: <a href="https://forms.gle/BNFLkYH3mx9MJ3xYA">https://forms.gle/BNFLkYH3mx9MJ3xYA</a>

**Mission & Outreach Team Meeting:** The Mission & Outreach Team will hold a socially distanced in-person meeting this Sun., Oct. 18th, in the Church Hall following the 11:00 a.m. service.

**Vacation:** Rev. Koslowski will be taking vacation Sundays beginning Sun. Oct. 25th – Nov. 15th, and will return to the pulpit on Nov. 22nd. He will continue to lead Bible Study, and to be available for pastoral care, but will have reduced hours in order to allow him to attend an online continuing educational program provided through the Presbyterian Church.

**Sunday School:** Just a reminder that our Sunday morning children's programming is available each Sunday, during our 11:00 a.m. service of worship. Programming will begin at 11:00 a.m., and parents are asked to please drop off their children downstairs prior to going into worship. Children will be socially distanced (by bubble groups), with individual supplies being provided for each child. Parents are invited to then pick up their children downstairs following the service and to learn more about what their children have been up to.

Casserole Dinners: "On Nov. 8, members of Saint David's and Calvin will prepare and deliver a casserole to Saint Andrews Church to feed between 250 and 300 of Halifax's most vulnerable citizens. If you would like to help with this amazing outreach to the community, call Nicole Watkins Campbell at 902-266-5878.

Looking to take part in worship?: If you would be interested in taking part in worship either by reading scripture, or by preparing and leading the congregation in a prayer on

a Sunday morning, please contact Rev. Michael at <a href="michael.koslowski@bellaliant.net">michael.koslowski@bellaliant.net</a>, or call 902-402-6747.

**Bible Study returns:** Our new 4-part Bible Study, "A Brief Guide to the Greatest Commandment", will begin on Thurs. Oct. 29 with in-person afternoon Sessions (@ 1:00 p.m.), and evening online session (@ 7:30 p.m.). Please see Bible Study Link for details.

Peace,

Rev. Michael Koslowski Calvin Presbyterian Church 3311 Ashburn Ave., Halifax N.S. (o) 902-455-7435 (c) 902-402-6747